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Evening

Nursing Majors
There will be a meeting of
all freshmen and sophomore
nursing majors Tuesday, Nov.
9, at 4:45 p.m. in Hardy
Alumni Hall.

Gamma Delta Iota
Gamma Delta Iota will meet
tonight at 6:30 p.m. in Hines
208. All members are urged to
attend.

CLEP

The Student Personnel
Office now has up-to-date
information on the College
Level Examination Program.
The guides can be picked up in
the office in the Hamlin
Student Center.

Vespers Service

On Monday, Nov. 8, there
will be a short vespers service
at 6:30 p.m. in the Still Point
(meditation center), spon-
sored by the CCA. These
services are designed so that
we can take time out of our
busy schedules for quiet and
reflection.

History Department Trip

The History Department
invites students who are in-
terested in going to Richmond
and Petersburg Nov. 20-21 to
contact the departments’
secretary or a member of the
department.

Alpha Omega Fellowship

Alpha Omega Fellowship
will meet tonight at 7 p.m. in
the 0ld Gym. Come and bring
a friend.

Trailblazers

The Trailblazers, the ACC
backpacking club, has
planned another trip, this time
to the Peaks of Otter on the
Blue Ridge Parkway. If you
are interested in the great
outdoors, keep an eye out for
the clubs’ posters which ap-
pear on all the campus
bulletin boards.

Variety Show

MENC will sponsor a
variety show featuring
professional entertainment by
Jerry Davis and Joyce
Howley, on Monday, Nov. 8
from 7:30 to 10:30 p.m. in
Hardy Alumni Hall. There will
also be other entertainment
provided, as well as refresh-
ments, and door prizes. The
cost of admission is 25 cents.

Swine Flu Vaccine

There is a new kind of flu
around, swine flu, and there is
a new kind of flu vaccine to
prevent it. The vaccine can
protect against influenza
pneumonia and influenza
encephalitis. A clinic will be
held in Hardy Alumni Hall on
Thursday, Nov. 11, from 12:30
10 6:00 p.m. The clinic and the
innoculations will be free of
charge.

Philosophy Discussion Group
_There will be a philosophy
discussion group in Hines 207-8
on Tuesday, Nov. 9, at 11:00.
The group will discuss issues
and concerns in the area of

philosophy and general

Qlcuoion. /

ALPHA SIGMA PHI won the float competition in last Saturday’s Homecoming parade. The float was
entitled “Peter Pan.’’ (Photo by Peter Chamness)

Twenty-Four Make Who’s Who

Twenty-four Atlantic
Christian College students have
been named to “Who’s Who
Among Students in American
Colleges and Universities,”
according to Dr. Lewis H.
Swindell Jr., dean of the college.

Recipients were chosen by a
vote of the college’s faculty and
administration on the basis of
scholarship, participation and
leadership in academic and
extracurricular activities,
citizenship and service to the
school, and promise for future
usefulness.

Named were:
Nancy Joan Adams, daughter
of Mr. and Mrs. Milton L.

Adams, 515 Rogers Ave., Wilson.

David Wade Arnold, son of D.
R. Arnold, Route 3, Wendell.

Mary lIone Adkins, daughter of
Vernon D. Adkins, 215 Harmon
Ct., Kernersville.

Richard Kenneth Battle, son of
Mrs. Mary Battle, 1441 Hum-
phrey Dr., Rocky Mount.

Kathy Jo  Brickhouse,
daughter of Edmond
Brickhouse, Route 2, Box 170,
Columbia, N.C.

Joy Lee Butler, daughter of
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Butler,
7148 Darien Way, Clearwater,
Fla.

Richard Thomas Clayton, son
of Mrs. Frances Onieda Clayton,
812 Carolina Ave., Henderson.

James Earl Cobb Jr., son of
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Cobb,
Route 6, Box 698, Henderson.

James Wayland Elks Jr., son
of Wayland Elks, 212 Williams
St., Williamston.

Jeanette S. Gambrell, 317
Allen St., Goldsboro.

Catherine Irene Law,
daughter of Billy Edward Law,
3805 Country Club Rd., Winston-
Salem.

Thomas Lee Mercer, son of
Cecil L. Mercer, 302 N. Sparrow
Rd., Chesapeake, Va.

Catherine Elizabeth
Panarese, daughter of Cmdr.
and Mrs. Adam G. Panarese, 701
Milby St., Chesapeake, Va.

Mrs. Mollie Ann Pittman,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. R. A.
Simmons, Route 1, Box 344,
Kenly.

Sarah Elizabeth Powell,
daughter of Tommy B. Powell,
Route 9, Goldsboro.

Mrs. Elinor Radford, 303
Bruton St., Wilson.

Alice Knowles Rousseau,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. C. E.
Knowles, 917 Hunnicutt Ave.,
Elizabeth City.

Deborah Salter,
burnie, New Bern.

David Michael Sawyer, son of
W.J.Sawyer, Route 2, Gates.

Mrs. Katherine Price Tyner,
wife of Willam Gary Tyner,
Route 1, Goldsboro.

Oscar Jet Webb, son of Mrs.
Jessie Webb Tyner, 1217
Hammond St., Rocky Mount.

Lois Ann Wasson, daughter of
Dexter W. Wasson, Route 2, Box
501. Kinston.

410 Glen-

Magazine
Publisher
to Speak

Gerard Piel, publisher and
president of ‘‘Scientific
American’’ magazine, will
lecture on the topic, ‘“‘Round-
Trip to 2000 A.D.,”” at Atlantic
Christian College, on Tuesday,
Nov. 9, at 8 p.m., in Hardy
Alumni Hall, on the college
campus. He will discuss how
science is likely to affect life and
culture in the next quarter
century.

Piel is considered to be one of
the most respected science
writers in America. He has
served as science editor of ‘‘Life
Magazine,”” and since 1947 has
been the guiding force behind
“Scientific American.” He has
published two books: “‘Science
in the Cause of Man’’ (1961), and
“The Acceleration of
History’'972).

An overseer of Harvard
University, Piel is a trustee of
several other colleges and
foundations, a fellow of the
American Academy of Arts and
Sciences, the American
Philosophical Society, and the
Institute of Medicine.

In the recent bicentennial
issue of “National Geographic"’
(July, 1976), Piel predicted *“The
first thing to be said about the
future, in my opinion, is that the
economic problem — the
struggle for subsistence — will
have been solved ... the
economic problem is not a
permanent problem of the
humanrace.”

The public is invited to attend
the lecture free of charge.

Patricia Christine Williams,
daughter of R. F. Williams,
Verita Ct., Apt. B., Wilson.

Susan Anne Wilson, daughter
of John E. M. Wilson Jr., 1353,
Kemmer St., Johnstown, Pa

Pie-Eyed

Atlantic Christian College is
now the center of operations for
a new organization called
PI.T.E., the initials stand for
Pie in the Eye. The organization
has set itself up for the purpose
of “hitting”’ people, when they
least expect it, with a cream pie
in the face. They charge a
nominal fee, $2. 00 for a student,
and $5.00 for a teacher or ad-
ministrator.

The ‘“hit-man’’ appears from
out of nowhere wearing a full-

face ski mask and a long
overcoat. He taps the un-
suspecting victim on the

shoulder, the victim innocently
turns, and Ka-blooie!, a pie is
thrust into his face, whereupon
the hit-man makes a quick exit.
Many people laugh at the victim
as he sits looking foolish, while
he ponders his best course of

Dean Announces

Fall Enrollment

Atlantic  Christian College
experienced an enrollment of
1.688 students for the fall
semester of the 1976-77 academic
year, according to Dr. Lewis H.
Swindell Jr , dean of the college.

Some 1,528 are full-time
students while 160 are attending
the college on a part-time basis
Making up the studen! body are
379 seniors, 352 juniors, 417
sophomores, 143 freshmen and

31 special students. Female
students outnumber male
students 918 10 610.

Students attending Atlantic
Christian come from 26 states
and six foreign countries.
Leading are Tar Heel students
who number 1,327. Second is
Virginia with 270. Third is
Maryland with 17. Other slates
represented are Arizona,
California, Connecticut,
Delaware, Florida. Idaho,
Indiana, Kentucky. Maine,
Massachusetts, Michigan, New
Hampshire, New Jersey, New
York, Ohio, Oklahoma, Penn-
sylvania, Rhode Island, South
Carolina, Tennessee. Texas,
Vermont, Washington and West
Virginia.

Seventy-three of North
Carolina’s 100 counties are
represented in the student body.
Wilson county leads with 336,
while Wake county is second
with 113. Wayne county is third
with 99 and Nash county has 91.

Foreign countries represented
are Brazil, Egypt, Nigeria,
Pakistan, Sudan and Thailand.

Religious affiliation statistics
indicate 28 different religious
denominations are represented
in the student body. There are
more Baptists, 621, attending
than any other denomination.
Second are Methodists with 309,
and third are Christian
(Disciples of Christ), 137.
Presbyterians are fourth with
106.

action.

The head of this diabolical
organization stated that many
hits are planned for the future,
and that a system will be in-
troduced whereby anyone will be
able to order a ‘‘hit.”’

1976 HOMECOMING QUEEN: Pretty Miss Penny Dull, representing
the Men’s Interdormitory Association was crowned as ACC’'s 1976
Homecoming Queen last Friday night. She won out over a field of 23
other coeds. (Photo by Peter Chamness)



